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To whom it may concern,
 This is the wrong use for this gem of a property in our city. We don’t need luxury houses, that will benefit the few.
In the years to come this will be looked upon as a colossal mistake! Once open space is gone, it’s gone.
 We don’t need the traffic congestion, the water use, the parking problems, and most of all - we need to respect the
wildlife that inhabits this land. Most everyone that I have spoken to about this development is against it. Please do
the right thing for the majority of the people who live here now, and for future generations.
Sincerely,
Nan Winters, Petaluma resident and business owner

Sent from my iPhone




